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Welcome to our new 2nd Degree Knights.

	 A second degree service took place at the Knights of Columbus Pensacola 
Council 778 on August 22, 2011.  The newly awarded Knights to the second 
degree are Charlie Robinson Jr., Logan Bradberry, Charlie Robinson III, Adrian 
Cuyuch, and David Hinkle.
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K n i g h t
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Grand Knight Report,
 
          Summer is coming to a quick end.The kids are heading back to school. The 
Fall Festival can not be far behind. The dates for the Fall Festival 7th, 8th and 9th 
of Oct.  We still have many volunteer slots to fill. We need everyone to sign up . 
The shifts are only two (2) hours long. Please sign up as often as you can. The 
sign up sheet will be at the planning and business meeting during the month of 
September. Let’s make this another successful festival.
 
          The Knights first annual John “ Rob” Baker Golf Tournament is fast 
approaching. The date is Saturday the 24th of September at Tanglewood Golf 
Club.. We will have a 1 P.M. Shot Gun start. You don’t have to be a Great Golfer to 
play. The format is best ball. Which means the best ball is selected out of the four 
shots. The rules are simple. This is just a fun Tournament. We will be Honoring 
one of our Brother knights who has gone to be with the Lord. So come out and 
show your support both for the Knights and our Brother Knight Rob.
 
          That’s it for this month. May God Bless you and your family.
 
Fraternally,
John Recke GK

We need our members to play at our 
Golf Tournament on

September 24 at Tanglewood.

Please step up to support us for this 
Fundraiser.

It costs only $ 40 per Person.

That includes a Golf-cart and Food.

We hope you sign up

John “Rob” Baker
Memorial Golf Tournament

September 24, 2011

Tanglewood Golf Club
5916 Tanglewood Dr., Milton, Fl 32570
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Summer Camp at Rainy Mountain Georgia
(Jun 22 - Jul 2, 2010)

“Waiting around for the excitement to start”

Camp Paquette, Just north of SR 4 above Munson
“Waiting for the Crossover to begin”

Scout Jamboree at Camp Euchee,
East of Crestview
“Morning Colors”
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Deputy Grand 
K n i g h t 
R e p o r t

Summer Camp
“Yes you have to take ANOTHER picture”

Smokin’-In-The-Square BBQ Cook-Off (2010)
“Manning the Soda Tent”

Summer Camp
“Hot, Hot, Hot”

Summer Camp
“Now that we’re up here I guess we have to head 

back down huh?”

These are pictures of
Boy Scout Troop 427 that 

Knights of Columbus
Milton Council 7027 charters.

Fraternally,
Ronald (Rusty) Bradberry
Deputy Grand Knight
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“Being unwanted, unloved, uncared for, forgotten by everybody, I think that is a 
much greater hunger, a much greater poverty than the person who has nothing to 
eat.” ~ Mother Teresa
 
We would like to mention that Sunday September 11 will be the 10th anniversary 
of that tragic day when over 3000 innocent individuals lost there precious lives. 
We must not forget. Please fly the American flag at your home, at least until then, 
to honor them. We will also be doing something at the masses that week-end to 
recognize the Police, Fireman and EMT’s of our Parish.

We are also asked the next Sunday to help with the “ Saint San Lorenzo Ruiz De 
Manila Celebration Mass “ - September 18 10:30 Mass. Other dates to remember 
in October are Fall Festival, Columbus day Commemoration and the St Rose of 
Lima Fall Festival.  Plans are also in the works for Veterans Day Parade and Dinner 
and in December a float at the Milton Christmas Parade.

Dan Arndt FN

F a i t h f u l 
navigator        
r e p o r t
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Are you thinking of an investment?

Here are some facts to consider before you make that investment.

*** Make sure your investment is placed beyond the reach of your creditors and 
the creditors of your beneficiaries - - - *A JUDGMENT PROOF INVESTMENT.*

*** Make sure the value of your investment at death will not be subject to 
probate costs, legal fees and usual delays of court proceedings- - - *A PROBATE 
PROOF INVESTMENT.*

*** Make sure your investment guarantees that principle and interest will always 
be available in the amounts and in the installments called for and that the 
investment will never go sour regardless of downtrends in the economy
- - - *A DEPRESSION PROOF INVESTMENT.*

*** Make sure your investment appreciates each year and the gain will not be 
subject to federal income tax - - - *A FAVORABLE TAX INVESTMENT.*

*** Make sure your investment guarantees that proceeds payable upon your 
death will be delivered to your beneficiary entirely *FREE FROM INCOME TAX.*

If you are interested in an investment that contains all the above and more please 
call me.  The Knights of Columbus is here to assist you and your family in your 
insurance needs.

May God bless you all,

Jeff Fischer, FICF, LUTCF
Knights of Columbus, Field Agent
Office:  850-981-8207
Email:  Jeff.Fischer@KOFC.ORG

F i e l d              
A g e n t 
R E p o r t
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d e a c o n ’ s 
t e a c h i n g 
a r t i c l e s

Is the Eucharist Truly the Body and Blood of Christ?

by Deacon Christopher

In his First Letter to the Corinthians (11:23-26), St. Paul echoes the words of Jesus 
over the bread and wine at the first Eucharist, the Last Supper: “This is my 
body...This is my blood” (Mt. 26:26-28).  Nothing in these passages suggest that 
our Lord was speaking only symbolically.

In fact, Jesus stated repeatedly that whoever would eat his flesh and drink 
his blood would have eternal life (Jn 6:51-56). When some of his listeners had 
objected to this statement and had left him as a result (Jn 6:52, 60, 66), he didn’t 
call them back, saying, “Wait a minute! You misunderstood! I was only speaking 
symbolically.”  Instead, he let them go. 

If they had in fact misunderstood Jesus - if He had been speaking only figuratively 
- would He have let them go, considering that their eternal destiny as at stake? 
Wouldn’t He instead have cleared up the confusion to spare them unnecessary 
scandal? No doubt. But Jesus was in fact speaking literally. Read the entire 
“Discourse on the Bread of Life”, Jn 6:30-60, to get a feel for how hard Jesus tried 
to get his listeners to accept this teaching on the Eucharist. 

St. Luke’s account of the disciples’ encounter with the risen Lord on the road to 
Emmaus also points to Christ’s real presence in the Eucharist. There our Lord 
took bread, blessed it, broke it, and gave it to them - whereupon they recognized 
him - and then physically vanished from their midst (Lk 24:30-31).  Later, when they 
reported to the apostles what they had witnessed, they told “how He was made 
known to them in the breaking of the bread” (Lk 24:35). 

As a side note, this “Road to Emmaus” incident can be likened to the two part 
structure of the mass: The Liturgy of the Word and the Liturgy of the Eucharist. 
The travelers who were “foolish” and “slow of heart to believe” were first 
instructed by Jesus, “beginning with Moses and the prophets”, everything in 
the scriptures that referred to him - Liturgy of the Word. He then “took bread, 
said the blessing, broke it, and gave it to them” - The Eucharist (Lk 24:13-31).

continuation from previous page

If any doubts remain about the intent of Jesus’ words, we need only consult the 
words of St. Ignatius of Antioch (and so many other Church Fathers), who learned 
his faith from and was consecrated as bishop by men who had been at that first 
Eucharist. Ignatius wrote, “The Eucharist is the flesh of our savor Jesus Christ, 
who suffered for our sins and who, in his goodness, the Father raised.” 

The change of bread and wine into the body and Blood of Christ (called 
“transubstantiation”) is of course a mystery we will never fully understand. But 
even though we may find it difficult to imagine how this event takes place, we can 
be sure that the God who created the universe out of nothing has the power to 
accomplish this miracle as well. 

In our next article we’ll ask, “Why Can’t Non-Catholics Partake in the Eucharist?

Last Supper by Pascal Adolphe Dagnan-Bouveret’s
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:BouveretLastSupper.jpg - This image is in the Public Domain.
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C a l e n d a r
M i l t o n
C o u n c i l

7 0 2 7
September 2011

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Th ursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30

Labor Day

Patriot Day

First Day of Autumn

7 PM:
Council
Planning Mtg.
KofC Bldg.

7 PM:
Boy Scouts Meet in 
Parish Rm.

7 PM:
Council
Business Mtg.
KofC Bldg.

6 PM: Social Starts 
for special function, 
Clergy Night
7: PM Dinner
See Ladies Aux 
Notes for Details

Pre-Sale of the 
famous “Holiday 
Gourmet Cheese 
Balls”  - See Ladius 
Aux Notes for 
details

911 10th Anniver-
sary
  
Knight Family 
Breakfast - Pre-Sale 
Cheese Balls

7 PM:
Boy Scouts Meet in 
Parish Rm.

9:30 AM:
Ladies Aux. Mtg. 
KofC Bldg.

VA Hot Dog Day

6 PM
Training 
for Civic Center 
Food Handlers Card
Meet 5:15 Parish 
Hall to group travel

5:30 PM:
Friday Night Social 
(No Business)
KofC Bldg.

Saint San Lorenzo 
Ruiz De Manila 
Celebration Mass “
10:30 Mass

7 PM:
Boy Scouts Meet in 
Parish Rm.

7 PM:
Assembly
4th Degree Mtg.
KofC Bldg.

5:30 PM:
Friday Night Social 
(No Business)
KofC Bldg.

John “Rob” Baker
Memorial Golf
Tournament
Tanglewood Golf 
Club
1:00 PM Shot Gun 
Start

Knights
Corporate
Communion Mass 
8:00 A.M.

7 PM:
Boy Scouts Meet in 
Parish Rm.

State o�  cers
Q and A meeting 
with districts
1, 2 and 3
St. Sylvester’s        
Navarre - 7:00 PM
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R e c e n t 
Events and 
P h o t o s

Deputy Grand Knight
Rusty Bradberry

Grand Knight
John Recke

(Yellow Shirt)

3 Year Trustee - Past GK
Eugene (Gene) Skalsky 

(Dark Gray Shirt)

Knight
Charlie Robinson III

(Red Shirt)

Sir Knight
John Thaler
(White Shirt)

A very big thanks to those Knights who built the new awning for the 
Knights of Columbus building 7027.  A good Saturday’s work.

Sir Knight
William Field
(Green Shirt)

Deputy Grand Knight
Rusty Bradberry

(White Shirt)

Sir Knight
William Field
(Green Shirt)

Grand Knight
John Recke

(Yellow Shirt)

3 Year Trustee - Past GK
Eugene (Gene) Skalsky 

(Dark Gray Shirt)

Knight
Charlie Robinson III

(Red Shirt) 

3 Year Trustee - Past GK
Eugene (Gene) Skalsky 

(Dark Gray Shirt) 

Grand Knight
John Recke

(Yellow Shirt)

Deputy Grand Knight
Rusty Bradberry

(White Shirt) 

Sir Knight
William Field
(Green Shirt)
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Ladies Auxiliary Notes:

Well folks, we have just had our Auxiliary meeting on august 10th, after taking 
a break in July.  What an action packed meeting.  That President didn’t give us 
much time to think about things.

Looks like we will busy with a number of things,

Clergy Night, where we honor our religious who serve us so faithfully, on 
September 9th (that’s a Friday night).  Social begins at 6 p.m. Dinner at 7 p.m 
with Comments following.  Tickets are $8.00 per Single and $15.00 a couple.  
Come and enjoy a wonderful Dinner and good company.

Next stop along this huge calendar of events is the Knights Family Breakfast.  I 
just know that all of you have missed this fantastic once a month gathering and 
especially all the good food.  From what I hear it is going to be a great breakfast.  
so come and enjoy, you don’t have to cook.   Now while you are at breakfast 
you can stop off at the Bakery Corner and get some of those homemade baked 
good to take home for the rest of the day or week.  Joan is gearing up for lots of 
goodies for everyone.  If you have not signed up to help or bake give Joan a call 
at 981 - 1061, she would love to hear from you.

Well, I know that you do not want to miss out on getting your ‘HANDMADE 
HOLIDAY GOURMET CHEESE BALL” made, so that you can have them for the 
holiday’s.  Linda Burkhalter will have a table at the Breakfast and in the Church 
Vestibule for your convenience.  (see additional article elsewhere for details)

If you golfed at one time and haven’t for awhile why don’t you consider signing up 
and getting a team together to Golf in the John Robert Memorial Golf Tournament 
at Tanglewood Golf Course on September 24th.  Cost is $40.00 per person.  If you 
have friends who golf and would like to participate contact John Recke 981 - 8078 
or Kateri Baker .at 206 - 3334.  Proceeds goes to Special Olympics.

continued on next page

L a d i e s 
A u x i l i a r y              
r e p o r t

continuation of previous page

Thanks to all who brought food items to share with those who are less fortunate.  
Don’t forget to bring them to the next meeting in September.

Thank you Ladies for all your help with providing food for the fall festival 
workers and bring food for the Feast of St. Roe on August 21st and helping with 
everything.  Your time and talents are greatly appreciated.

The Knights has a Social every Friday night beginning at 5:30 p.m. in the Knights 
building.  We all bring a dish of something to share, enjoy each others good 
company and some case try to solve the worlds aches and  pains, which we can’t.  
Come and join us.

Next meeting will be September 14th at 9:30 a.m. in the Knights building.

God Bless,
Martha Skalsky, Publicity

“HOLIDAY HANDMADE GOURMET CHEESE BALLS” 

Are you thinking more and more about the holiday’s?  Well, we have something 
you could include in your plans.  The Knights of Columbus ladies Auxiliary will be 
doing “Pre-Sale” of those Yummy “Holiday Gourmet Cheese Balls” again this year.  
these are “Handmade Cheese Balls” rolled in Pecans.  Choices are Savory (original 
Cheese Balls), Garlic Herb, Port Wine, Cranberry-Orange, and Carmel Apple.  The 
price is just right, too - $6.00 per Cheese Ball or 4 for $24.00 or 5 for $30.00.  Pre 
Sales begins on September 10th and 11th in the vestibule and Parish Hall during 
the Knight Family Breakfast and again on October 15th and 16th, November 5th 
and 6th and November 12th (Vestibule) and 12th in Parish Hall and Vestibule.  this 
will be the last weekend to order.  These Cheese Ball will be delivered Frozen, 
for ease of use and storage, just thaw and enjoy. These make great gifts, tasty 
for parties, pot lucks and of course, snacks and sports gatherings.  For more 
information contact: Linda Burkhalter 454 - 7417; Martha Skalsky 995 -8890/748 - 
7031; or Kateri baker 206 - 3334/995-0159.  
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Council Offi cers:
Chaplain
Msgr. Stephen Bosso **
850-623-3600 (w)
scbosso@aol.com

Grand Knight
John Recke
850-981-8078 (h)
850-791-9212 (cell)
recke@att.net

Deputy Grand Knight
Ronald (Rusty) Bradberry
850-981-2438 (h)
850-623-7608 (w)
ronald.bradberry@navy.mil 

Chancellor
Victor Van Growski
850-626-1431 (h)
850-384-6195 (cell)
vvangrowski@hotmail.com

Recorder
Robert Boykin
850-623-1559 (h)
rclboykin@mchsi.com

Financial Secretary
Robert (Bob) Haring *
850-981-1061 (h)
850-512-4414 (cell)
bojotravelers@att.net

Treasurer
Victor Rhodes
850-994-4394 (h)
850-516-3916 (cell)
v.rhodes@mchsi.com

Lecturer
Charles Gosselin **
850- 994-3452 (h)
mcgosselin68@yahoo.com

Advocate
Bryan McLeod
850-983-0302 (w)
850-602-2747 (cell)
mcleod.bryan@gmail.com

Warden
Chester (Kameron) Orlik
850-313-5861 (cell)
corlik73@gmail.com

Inside Guard
Bert Sandvoss
850-572-5154 (cell)
bertsandvossusmc@yahoo.
com

Outside Guard
William Field
850-626-5920 (w)
850-791-4381 (cell)
brutecus@bellsouth.net

1-Year Trustee
William (Bill) Glover
850-994-5810 (h)
850-595-3738 (cell)
mythi.glover@mchsi.com

2-Year Trustee
Ronald (Ron) Winn
850-983-1325 (h)
850-712-8935 (cell)
dd2ronald.winn@gmail.com

3-Year Trustee
Eugene (Gene) Skalsky
850-995-8890 (h)
850-748-7026 (cell)
eska0402@bellsouth.net

*indicates a Supreme Council appointed position
**indicates a Grand Knight appointed position

Fr. Thomas G. Lorigan Council No. 7027 2011-2012

Chairmen and Directors:
District Deputy
Ron Winn
850-983-1325 (h)
dd2ronald.winn@gmail.com

Programs
Ronald (Rusty) Bradberry
850-981-2438 (h)
850-623-7608 (w)
ronald.bradberry@navy.mil 

Community Activities 
Chairman
Larry Burkhalter
850-995-2568 (h)
leldrib@aol.com

Family Activities Chairman
Victor Van Growski
850-626-1431 (h)
850-384-6195 (cell)
vvangrowski@hotmail.com

and
John Juul
johnjuul@att.net

Membership & Publicity
John Thaler
850-626-4075 (w)
 st.rose4925@att.net

KofC Charities Chairman
Michael (Mike) Kassinger
850-623-1139 (h)
mkassinger@bellsouth.net

Vocations Chairman
Charles (Chuck) Brewer
papabrewer1@aol.com

Youth Activities
Jeffrey Darr
850-501-4407
jeffdarr39@yahoo.com

Field Agent
Jeff Fischer
850-981-8207 (w)
Jeff.Fischer@kofc.org

Church Activities Chairman
Deacon Jeff Massey
850-449-7344 (cell)
masseyhouse@yahoo.com

Council Activities
Joseph Scialdone
390-3150 (w)
joe@aquabellafi tness.com

Pro-Life Chairman
Daniel Arndt 
850-626-6213 (h)
darndt3@yahoo.com

C.C.M.I.
Joseph Scialdone
390-3150 (w)
joe@aquabellafi tness.com

Publicity
Jack (John) Barrett
723-2093 (w)
jncb@mchsi.com

Newsletter Editor
David Hinkle
850-623-2491 (h)
7027newsletter@gmail.com

BBQ Cook-Off Committee 
Chairman
Ivan De La Bruere
850-995-0060 (h)
850-995-0040 (w)
850-516-2622 (cell)
ivandelabruere@yahoo.com

President
Kateri Baker
850-995-0159 (h)
bakerkr01@bellsouth.net

Vice President
Margo Recke
850-981-8078 (h)
850-485-2449 (cell)
recke@att.net

Secretary
Meg Browder
850-995-4137 (h)
mfbrowder@bellsouth.net

Treasurer
Martha Skalsky
850-995-8890 (h)
850-748-7031 (cell)
eska0402@bellsouth.net

3-Year Trustee
Barbara Goebel
850-626-8337 (h)
850-221-9045 (cell)
beg26@earthlink.net

2-Year Trustee
Linda Burkhalter
850-995-2568 (h)
850-454-7417 (cell)
lcarolb@aol.com

1-Year Trustee
Wanda Baker
850-623-3375 (h)
wanda@baker01.org

Ladies Aux:
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